Dear Ohio House Health Committee,

| am Daniela Mattos-Turcinov from Solon, Ohio and | come through this document support of House Bills
248(SubHB248). This House Bill “Vaccine Choice and Anti-Discrimination Act” is vital for Ohioans
continue to have their Medical Freedom protected.

| am not a doctor, but | did get a degree in Biotechnology in 2004. Although | have not worked on the
field, | still consider myself knowledgeable enough to read and understand medical and scientific
literature. These vaccine are by no means safe and they do not have long term studies. Additionally,
they do tell our DNA what protein to produce and that is a form of Gene Therapy. According to Moderna
Dr Tal Zacks, Chief Medical Officer, said in a TED TALK in 2017, that mRNA vaccine technology is ‘hacking
the software of life’. Up to this day, cannot believe that the media and federal government continues to
claim that these vaccines do not alter DNA. They do because these vaccines (MRNA) send a message to
the nucleus to the cell will start to produce the spike protein (that up to that moment we did not
produce before); additionally there is no study that | found demonstrating that the body stops
producing these spike proteins. These spikes proteins have been found in the saliva, placenta, and skin.
This vaccine will have its most devastated effects in the months and years to come according to many
physicians and scientists. Additionally, VAERS (Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System database from
the CDC) has more deaths registered in the first 5 months of this vaccination process than in the past 20
years of data for all other types of vaccines. Something is very wrong and the federal government is NOT
going to do anything about it because they are part of the problem. It is up to you, every single one of
the Ohio State Representative to do what is right.

Back in school in the early 2000s, we already had classes like Bioinfomatics, Proteomics, Genomics all
trying to find ways to tell the body what protein to build and manipulate the body in some way for the
benefit of the human. However, | remember very well, thinking that possibilities were infinite, and all
that stopped some doctors/corporations doing something wrong was really ethics. | was naive back
them, and | no longer believe that ethics on its own will stop corporations, doctors, scientist in any way.
They all, unfortunately, have a price.

Whenever | choose to read a scientific study, | have a process to do it: first | look at the background of
the authors. Second, | look where they get money for the grant, who sponsors them. It is a long process
but worth it. Only them | will take their opinion seriously. We cannot forget that during decades ago
plenty of doctors were in favor of cigarettes and kept creating studies suggesting that there was no link
between smoking and lung cancer.

| believe most of the doctors that are big supporters of COVID vaccines are being paid in some way or
another by Big Pharma.

It is important that the Health Committee listens to doctors and health care professionals that are not
linked to any big industry or government.

Additionally, because there is no long term studies in this new technology of vaccines and children have
nearly zero chance to die for COVID-19 we need to stop vaccination on children now.



Thank you for your hard work. Please ensure that Ohioans medical freedom is preserve.
As a mother of two young children, | hope for your support of this Bill.

May God Bless you and your family,

Daniela



